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308 – 120 Vernon Ave., Kamloops, B.C. V2B 1L6 - June 15, 2016 
 

EXECUTIVE FOR 2015-16: 

 

PRESIDENT: Sandi Trueman 778-472-2008 sgtrueman@shaw.ca 
VICE-PRES: Tag Lyons 250-578-7514 sel2@telus.net 
TREASURER: Dave Gilmour  250-682-4090  dwgilmour@shaw.ca 
SECRETARY: Steve Edgar 250-376-9568 s-edgar@shaw.ca 
PAST PRES: Dave Agar 250-573-5696 daveagar@shaw.ca 
DIRECTORS: Carl Ottosen 250-372-7751 cjlottosen@telus.net 
 Gary Harker 250-573-1886 gharker37@gmail.com 
 Dana Manhard 250-573-6024 dmanhard@shaw.ca 
 Denis Biron 250-573-5640 dlbiron@telus.net 
 Les Eliason 250-573-2277 icarve2@hotmail.ca 
 

MENTORS LIST FOR 2014-15: 

 

Don Ingram (250) 828-0813 Cabinets, Small Boxes & Router 

Carl Ottosen (250) 372-7751 Tool Making, Sharpening, Wood-turning 

Mike Pease (250) 573-4892 Lathe Metal & Wood, Tool & Knife Making 

Gary Harker   (250) 573-1886 Toy Making, Shop Set-up, House Construction 

Dave Rawson (250) 828-2881 Woodturning, Sharpening & Tool Setup 

Herb Kimmel (250) 372-5447 Scroll Saw 

Derry Appleton (250) 828-2966 Wood Turning 
  Anyone wishing to be included here, Phone Steve @ 250-376-9568 

 
WELCOME TO THIS MONTH’S NEWSLETTER: 
 

Hello everyone; time to say farewell to the past season of woodworking fun and games…. We now 
look forward to the round up on the 25th of June out at Dana’s place…. Hope to see you all there. 
Also, we need to be thinking about the July 1st Art In The Park participation and manning our Demo 
tables, and our Sales table…. The more the merrier. Contact me if you want to help out, so I can get 
a list started…. 
Now, on with the newsletter…. 
Steve 

 
 Message from your ‘past’ President…  

Once again it’s time to wrap up our year and enjoy the warm days of summer. July and Aug means 

a vacation, work in the shop or weeding the garden! Either way I hope you all enjoy this time with 

family, friends or a passionate project.  

It’s also time for another to take over the president’s position. I welcome Janessa Boomhour into 

the lead. I’m sure Janessa will have some great ideas for next year. Please support her efforts as 

well as the executive of your club. Without this group of dedicated people we wouldn’t be the 

organization we are.  

I’d like to thank the members of the executive and all the club members who stood by me during 

the last two years. I so appreciate your support.  

The woodworker’s guild is made up of a wonderful group of people who help to make a mark in the 

community. We’ve had some super events giving us the opportunity to ‘show our stuff’. It’s so 
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 great when we all come together to get involved with events like Meet a Machine and Canada Day.  

Canada Day is our next event and I look forward to seeing you there. We have a super display and 

demo area for the public. They get to see some of the machines in action as well as our products at 

the sales table. Again I urge the members to and get involved and help.  

I look forward to seeing you all in September for another great year with the Kamloops 

Woodworkers Guild.  

Take good care and stay safe  

Sandi Trueman 

 
ANNOUNCEMENTS / REQUESTS: Sandi Trueman 
 

• Tools For Sale: email sent out to members – Sandi has flyer if anyone interested. 

• Email Ron Hatch: Friend of his has removed his parquet floor and all the bits of oak are 
to be had for free… See Sandi if interested in collecting a bunch of bits of oak. 

• Email from R. Packer re.: < http://www.foreststreetdesigns.com/ > Interesting patterns 
on website. 

• Bees Wax available: $6.00 per pound, see Sandi if interested in purchasing any. 
 

• Request from McGowan Park Elementary School:  
I am trying to find a resource for much needed mobile school library shelving at my school.  
The basic requirements we are looking for are 4 double sided book shelves, approximately 6' 
wide by 3' high on movable casters. We are hoping to find something at a reasonable cost and 
purchase locally!  
Please contact me and/or give me a call if anyone in the Guild would take on this project.  
Warm regards,  
 
Cori Wickes  
Principal, McGowan Park Elementary  
2080 Tremerton Drive  
Kamloops V2E 2S2  
cwickes@sd73.bc.ca  
250-682-0298 
 

• Request from RIH RN: the labor and delivery unit…need Memory Boxes… The guild 
getting involved?  
These boxes are given to mothers/families of stillborn and newborn deaths. They estimate 
15 – 20 boxes a year… that number is an estimate… like to have 5 boxes on hand. Sandi 
to be liaison with hospital group… (unless another wishes to do so).  

 Hope to get at least 5 guild members to participate….OR MORE! 
Contact Sandi if interested; < sgtrueman@shaw.ca > Ph: 778-472-2008 

 

OLD BUSINESS: 
 

• Jim Moorhead, of the JRDF – Meet A Machine fame, gave a thank  you and a 
presentation to the Guild on behalf of the Juvenile Diabetes Research Foundation. 
Jim showed us a movie clip that was made of our members doing their demo stuff. 
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Guild donations brought in $658.00 and their total for the day was $14600.00 net. 
 Next year’s Meet A Machine is to be held on April 22nd, 2017…. 

 

  

 
Jim thanked us with a 

presentation. 
 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 
 

• Application for school woodshop: do we want to keep our present meeting location?  
Rental cost for one year is $487.00. General consensus was “yes” keep the School Shop. 

• Question was asked; “Do we get out $1000.00 damage deposit back as we are not using 
the machinery anymore?” 

 

  

• June round-up: June 25th at Dana and Natalie Manhard’s place; 5902 Dallas Drv  
 Organizer is Anne Rurak… hope she can count on help from the membership if she 

needs it…Sandi to take care of the silent auction and KMS gift certificates (draw for the 
auction contributors) Anne’s contact is:  

  

• We are now members of the Kamloops Arts Council and have reserved our regular 
spot for Art in the Park on Canada Day (July 1st) at Riverside Park. 
We need volunteers to demo and donations for the sales table – Call Steve if you want to 
volunteer that day.  
Now running for more than 40 years, Art in the Park on Canada Day is the largest arts 

event in Kamloops. The full day of arts exhibitions and sales, demos and performances is 

free to the public. Approximately 30,000 people attend the event each year. 
 
EXECUTIVE ELECTIONS:  

 
Positions required:  
 - President – After a great search, we have Janessa Boomhour as our new President…. 
 - Vice President – And, to help her, our new Vice is Sandi Trueman… 
Thanks to all….. and of course, Congratulations… 



 

 

 

KAMLOOPS WOODWORKERS GUILD   
MONTHLY NEWSLETTER 

www.kwwg.net 
 

 

4 

SHOW & TELL: Russ Cahoon 
 

• Dana Manhard: - give a rundown on his troubles with getting vacuum piping to fit other 
manufacturer’s pieces of piping to set up his air handling system. Very frustrating to say 
the least…. 

• Then Dana presented: His version of a wood turned Ice Cream Bowl… Very inventive. 
         And a beautiful Vase that was dyed a purple and other lighter     
         colours intermixed with it… 

   
 

• Denis Biron: Showed us his large natural edged turned bowl…. 

 

 

 
 

 

• Carl Ottosen: Two platters of the Bug Killed Pine wood… Very nice Carl. 
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• Gary Harker: - Showed his “sink drawer” that he manufactured. Very intricate to get the 
pieces to fit together to make the drawer work properly. 

 

 

 
 

 

Next meeting – Sept. 14, 2016 
 

Don’t forget Art In The Park on July 1st, be there at 8:00am for set-up… 
 

Sep 
        

9 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 

    
1 2 3 

 
4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

 
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 

 
18 19 20 21 22 23 24 

 
25 26 27 28 29 30 

  

        

 

 
 

Don’t forget the Round Up at Dana’s place at 5902 Dallas Drv. 
Start time about 11:00am until ????? 


